SILENT AUCTION



COASTAL QUILTERS MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 14, 1990

Carol Boyce opened the meeting in the Goleta Library at 7:37 p.m. There were 45 people present.

Carol welcomed everyone and made some announcements:

- -We now have a public address system; now that we have it, we must all be sure to use it!
- -The quilt show at the UCSB Women's Center is a must-see; it will be there until March 17, open Monday Friday (excluding school holidays) from 8:00-5:00.
- -Other upcoming activities are the South Bay Quilters Show in February and the Santa Maria Quilt Fest in October. Other events and fliers are on the bulletin board.
- -She reminded us of our two current challenges: our Natural History quilts to be done in conjunction with the Museum's 75th anniversary and the Mary Ellen Hopkins fabric challenge.
- -Dur latest Coastlines bulletin is available at the door.
- -The board has decided to change the \$3 guest donation policy: this will be requested at every meeting instead of just those with a guest speaker.
- -Dues for 1990 are now payable; to be included in the latest roster, one should pay before the March meeting.
- -In January, Carol and Jan went to the SCCQG meeting in Redlands. At this program, they got to meet about 20 area teachers who had a chance to speak about their lectures and workshops and show samples of their work. Carol also has available the booklet the council is selling as their fundraiser, which is a guide to quilt shops in the area and beyond.

Committees made their announcements:

- -Mary Bursek introduced our guests, Lynn Yeomans and Wanda Rice, and greeted our new members.
- -Colby Kline mentioned those who brought refreshments for the evening and thanked them.
- As liaison for the Museum project, she told the guild of the recent meeting between guild members and museum people. It was decided that the show will probably be called 'Natural Impressions' and will be held in May or June of 1991. The quilt will have to be done by December. The block design contest will be underway soon and will conclude April 1. All help offered to distribute contest fliers will be appreciated. Representing City Commerce Bank, Maggie Godwin gave their phone.
- -Representing City Commerce Bank, Maggie Godwin gave their check for \$170 to Norah McMeeking; this money will go to pay printing costs for the contest fliers.
- -Marge Hall announced that a recipient has been chosen for this year's community project: we will be making quilts for the Women's Shelter, some to stay there on the beds and others to be given to the children who pass through. She passed a sign -up sheet for those interested and called attention to her table of donated fabric that can be used.

Laurie Ball explained a survey that she handed out, asking people to take the time to fill it out right then. This will give the board information it needs to better plan guild activities. A raffle was held for those who handed in the completed surveys; a gift certificate for

See's candy was won by Janet Berlin.

Carol Ludwick conducted the door prize raffle: Rosalind Perry won a Georgia Bonesteel book, Judy Gorrindo won a packet of notecards, and a See's gift certificate was won by Wanda Rice.

Maggie Godwin apologized for inaccuracies on the last Block of the Month; there were 26 of them and Marge Hall won - again! Maggie then presented next month's double block, an Irish Chain with a shamrock, and gave a mini-lesson on color choices, including what she calls 'dead' fabrics.

We had Show & Tell. Procedure was a bit different in that the artist spoke at the microphone while others held up the quilt for her.

Carol explained the procedure for the evening's program, which was a silent auction. By the end of the evening, we had raised ourselves \$273!

Our next meeting will be March 14, when we will have a trunk show of the Hoffman Challenge's second fifty quilts.